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ISLEHAM WEEKLY NEWS 
Week commencing: Monday 23rd April 2018 

 

 

SWIMMING LESSONS- SUMMER 2018 

 

Your child’s class teacher sent home a class newsletter at the end of last week with details of your child’s 

curriculum for this term and their swimming time. We are looking forward to swimming from next 

Monday the 30th April- the water is warming up nicely, and our newly lined pool is ready for the new 

season! Thank you once again to everyone who supported our fundraising for the pool, and enabled the 

pool to be renovated for many more years’ use. 

Don’t forget that this week we have our Bags2School collection on Tuesday 24th to raise further funds for 

the ISPA- please bring in any bags, clothes and paired shoes you can spare for the collection. The school 

will receive a donation based on the weight of the items collected, which will be used to fund the oil for 

heating the pool. 

Please ensure your child has an appropriate outfit for swimming- ideally short or mid length swim shorts 

for boys which do not have too much fabric to weigh them down in the water! or a one-piece swimming 

costume for girls. A swim hat is also needed for all children with hair which is not cropped close to their 

heads. We will of course help children to put these on! 

Please can parents also check that their child has appropriate kit for PE- a plain white or burgundy t-shirt 

and black or burgundy shorts. We have several freshly laundered spare tops in school if any children do not 

have anything suitable at home. Please ask at the office. 

Thank you, 

Mrs Skillern 
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YEAR 5 & 6 CROSS COUNTRY EVENT 
Mrs Cole and Mrs Skillern are looking forward to taking several Year 5 & 6 Isleham Primary School cross 
country running teams to Priory Park St Neots this week on the evening of the 26th April. If your child has 
received an invitation to run, please ensure he or she returns their permission slip to the office with travel 
details by Monday evening so that we can invite additional runners and make extra plans if needed for 
travel. The children will be running in relay teams of 4 and therefore if one child does not attend, the 
others will not be able to run. We have a talented group of runners and look forward to them working hard 
to complete the 4 x 1200m course in the shortest time possible.  
 
INFORMATION SESSIONS FOR ALL DBS-CHECKED VOLUNTEERS IN SCHOOL 

 
Thank you to those parents who have already attended the DBS session for volunteers last Wednesday.  If 
you were unable to make that one, please arrange to come along to one of the sessions on Monday 23rd 
April (tonight) at 3.30pm or Tuesday 1st May at 3.30pm or let Mrs Barrett/ Mrs Dennis know your 
availability. We need to ensure that all volunteers have received update training before helping this term. 
Thank you in advance 
Mrs Skillern 
 
GOLDEN TICKET WINNERS- SPRING TERM 2018 

Our Golden ticket winners lined up for a photo last week. Their work will appear in the presentation book 

in the entrance hall from later this week. 

 

WELL DONE TO ALL THE CHILDREN WHO WON GOLDEN TICKETS IN THE SPRING TERM 2018- Please note it 

was in fact Elizabeth who won the Golden Ticket alongside Josie in Year 6 for the Spring Term. Well done 

Elizabeth! 
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SUMMER TERM CLUBS 
Thank you for your club reply slips last week. We have managed to allocate children to their preferred clubs, and 
letters were sent home confirming the allcoations last Friday. 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 
12.00pm-
12.30pm 

Cross Country 
Running Club (Y3, 
4,5,& 6) with Mrs 
Skillern & Mrs 
Dalton-Cole 
 
Year 1 Phonics Club 
with Mrs Reed 

ICT Club (KS2) with Mr 
Walker 
 
‘TAG Group’- Talking 
about God with Revd 
Sue 
 
Construction Club with 
Mrs Staward 
 
Year 6 Chill & Chat Club 
with Miss Hunt 
 
 

Science Club with Mrs 
Hall (selected Y4 
pupils each term) 
 
Cosmic Kids Yoga Club 
with Ms Sassoli 
 
Cross-stitch club with 
Mrs Bond 
 

Sing-along and 
Colouring Club with Mrs 
Skillern 

Year 6 swimming 
improvers club with 
Miss Diplock & Mrs 
Deacon 
 
 

After school – 
4.15pm 

 Eco-Schools Club (Y5&6) 
with Mrs Deacon 
 

 Football Club with 
Sports Coach Mr 
Stevens (KS2) 

 

 

VALUE OF THE WEEK 
In our assemblies this week and next, we are thinking about our school value of 
‘Thankfulness’.  

 

BIRTHDAYS 

Congratulations to the children who celebrate their birthdays this week  

 

HANDWRITING AWARDS 

    
The recipents of the weekly Handwriting award last week were:- 
 

Week commencing:- Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 

16th April 2018 Tilly Beth Chloe & George S Ophelia 
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Well done to all five children for their super handwriting efforts in the past week. 

 

MENU THIS WEEK 

           

This week’s menu options are listed overleaf:-  

 
 
SUMMER TERM DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Tuesday 24th April- Bag2School collection for ISPA 

Thursday 26th April- Year 5&6 Cross Country Tournament at Prior Park St Neots 

Saturday 28th April- Resuscitation Training run by ISPA for parents 

Tuesday 1st May- DBS volunteers/ parent helpers update meeting 3.30pm 

Friday 11th May – Y5 Quad Kids Tournament 

Monday 14th - Thursday 17th May – SATs Week 

Friday 18th May – Y6 SATs Party 

Wednesday 23rd May – Y6 Harry Potter Studio Tour Day Trip 

Monday 28th May- Friday 1st June- Half term 

Friday 8th June – Y5/6 Netball Tournament 

Saturday 9th June- PTA Car Wash 9.30am to 12.00pm on playground- revised date 

Wednesday 13th June – Y5/6 Science DNA Workshop 

Wednesday 13th June- PTA Father’s Day Stall at breaktime 

Thursday 14th June – Y6 Pizza Express Trip 

Thursday 14th June- PTA Father’s Day stall at breaktime 

Friday 15th June- PTA Father’s Day Stall at breaktime 

Wednesday 20th June- KS2 ‘Matilda’ London Theatre trip 

Thursday 21st June – Y6 Residential Meeting 

Monday 25th June- 1.45pm- Year 5/6 Production dress rehearsal 

Tuesday 26th June- 1.45pm- Year 5/6 Production 1 of 2 

Wednesday 27th June- 6.00pm- Year 5/6 Production 2 of 2  

Friday 29th June- Sports morning (times tbc) 
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Wednesday 4th July – SVC Y6 Transition Day 

Thursday 5th July- Summer Concert 5pm 

Saturday 7th July- Isleham Gala 

Monday 9th- Wednesday 11th July- Year 6 Residential visit 

Friday 13th July – Y6 Rounders Tournament / PTA Leavers’ Disco 

Monday 16th July- Sports morning (if 29.6.18 cancelled) 

Wednesday 18th July- Summer Concert (if 5.7.18 cancelled) 

Friday 20th July (am)- Year 6 Leavers’ assembly & final assembly of the year- Year 6 parents welcome to attend 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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ISPA News 

 

Please don't forget the Bags 2 School 

collection tomorrow morning (Tuesday 

24th April). Can all bags please be left by 

the main entrance of the car park by 9am 

ready for collection. 

 

Also, resus for joining the ISPA is to be held 

on Saturday 28th April from 8:30 to 9:30 

am in the school hall. All parents and carers 

wishing to join the ISPA this summer must 

complete the very short, yet valuable, 

resus session to ensure a safe swimming 

season. We ask for a contribution of £3 to 

go towards covering the cost of the trainer. 

 

The pool has been successfully repaired 

over the Easter holidays so school 

swimming lessons can commence next 

week. The ISPA plan to open the pool for 

after school and weekend swimming after 

the May half term.  We would welcome 

many new and existing members to 

another fabulous summer of fun swimming 

for your children. 

 

Many thanks for your support. 

ISPA 
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